OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

ADMINISTRATIVE MEMORANDUM

SUBJECT Attorney Licensing

NUMBER

414

DATE May 17, 2001

On May 11, 2001, the Board of Governors passed the attached resolution requiring attorneys who are employed as counsel for the University of North Carolina to be licensed in North Carolina within a year after they are hired unless the president finds that the areas of law to be practiced in a particular position are predominantly federal.

Molly Čorbett Broad

Attachment

RESOLUTION

(adopted May 11, 2001 by the Board of Governors)

Every person employed by the University of North Carolina or any of its constituent institutions to serve as a lawyer for the University shall be licensed to practice law in the State of North Carolina at the time that the person is employed. If a person is licensed to practice law in another state, but is not licensed to practice law in the State of North Carolina, the person may be provisionally employed conditioned on the person's obtaining a license to practice law in North Carolina within one year after the date of the person's initial employment. The President is authorized to make an exception to this requirement if the particular position for which the person is employed requires that the person offer advice and counsel predominantly in areas of federal law.